





# Natal Diceast Model Collectors

### **NEWSLETTER**

### September 2012



1962 MGB No 113 in blue with red seats by Dinky.

# Natal Diecast Model Collectors

Chairman	Philip Ellis
11 Knoll Road, Westville	Phone: (h) 031 266 3138
	(c) 072 281 8921
	(e-mail) ellispc@telkomsa.net
Editor Positi	on Vacant - Volunteers needed urgently
Secretary / Treasurer	Philip & Colleen Ellis
11 Knoll Road, Westville	Phone: (h) 031 266 3138
	(c) 072 281 8921
Exhibition Coordinator	Richard Hebbron
10 Angle Road, Hillary.	Phone: (h) 031 464 8428
	(c) 083 533 5492

#### Details of next meeting:

Date: Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> September 2012

Venue: VCC Clubhouse, Kloof

Time: 17:30 for 18:00 'till we end Cost: R20-00 for non-members

Subs due: R100-00 for the year.

R60-00 for Country Members

Theme: "50th Anniversary of the MGB"

#### Dates to look out for:

Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> September ....... Natal Diecast Model Collectors Meeting VCC – Kloof

Note: The MGB club have kindly offered to display some of their 1:1 cars at our meeting.

Hi Folks!

The theme for our July meeting was "50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Ford Cortina" and sadly, there were only a few examples on display by members.

We wish both Mike Serrurier and Neville Geddes a speedy recovery after their recent operations, and hope to see them both back at our meetings soon.

We welcome De Villiers Pelser as a new member of our club. De Villiers says he hopes to find additional Dinky models at our meetings to add to his collection.

Just a reminder that we must finalise the following topics at our meeting:

1) Theme for our end of year Diorama competition in November.

Two suggested themes have been submitted: "A Christmas Scene" and "Any Subject" - are there any other suggestions? Note: All dioramas entered must have the title / theme prominently displayed with a description of what the entrant is trying to convey - and also follow the rules of the diorama competition as listed on our website.

#### 2) Trophy names

- a) as per my suggestion in the July 2012 newsletter to re-name the Diorama Competition / Trophies to give us more flexibility.
- b) as per the suggestion made by Theo Alberda at our July 2012 meeting to have a trophy for the Enthusiast of the Year awarded to a member who's gone an extra mile for the club during the year.
- c) any further suggestions especially with some additional scope to perhaps add further trophy names for our club at some stage.

#### 3) NDMC Club Logo

This has been on the agenda for several months now but is still not finalised - see my e-mail sent to all members on 18 April 2012 - plus also see the May 2012 and July 2012 newsletters.

But, despite the time elapse and some suggestions to design another logo which were made at our July 2012 meeting, there has been only one suitable logo received to date from Simon Bruton - this was on the cover of the July 2012 newsletter (and this September newsletter too) and is also shown on our NDMC website.

Also, Neville Geddes says he hopes to be at our September meeting, and to lookout for his sale of Dinky models at the meeting.

And many thanks to Theo Alberda for providing all the info. for our MGB insert.

See you at the next meeting, Keep collecting, **Philip**